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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Matthew Dempsey, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Officer)

	Date:
	14 July 2021 

	Re:
	112 Camden Road London NW1 9EE

	Proposal:
	Alterations to shop front and Installation of extraction vent to rear related to change in operation form retail shop to take away.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2021/1516/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are unacceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The application site is situated at No. 112A Camden Road, NW1 9EE. The existing use of premises is A1(Dry cleaning) and is currently vacant. 
The applicant is seeking permission to change the use of the site from vacant A1 (Dry cleaning) into a Hot food take-away kitchen.

The applicant proposes operational hours between hours of 07:00 am and 23:00 every day.

The applicant is stating within their design and access statement outdated noise criteria also they are not taking into account the current Camden Local Plan. The applicant has also not submitted an acoustic assessment to odour assessment to support the application.
The application falls short of what is required for acceptability and the application should be refused.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden

Telephone:   02079745550/ Mobile: 07967652382
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